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memo no: 820  

to:  All Staff and Volunteers 

from:  Bronwyn Mitchell, CEO  

date:  22 July 2021 

subject:  COVID-19 Update – QLD Border Closure – 22-7-2021 

 
Hi everyone, 
 
From 1am AEST Friday 23 July 2021 all of New South Wales will be a declared hotspot. A New South Wales border 
zone will come into effect at this time. 
 
New South Wales border zone residents can only cross the border for a permitted purpose. Likewise, Queensland 
residents can only enter the New South Wales border zone for a permitted purpose.   
 
You can cross the border from a border zone community for an essential activity, work, education or organised 
children's sport.  You cannot cross the border for recreation or tourist activities or events, to visit a show or 
restaurant or for a holiday. 
 
Police checkpoints will be reinstated at key locations along the border to ensure compliance with border passes 
and residents should expect delays at the border.  
 
Anyone entering Queensland is already required to complete a QLD border declaration pass. 
 
It is an absolute priority to ensure that we stay vigilant and maintain COVID safe practices and hygiene standards.  
 
Take care everyone and stay safe! 
 

 
 
Bronwyn Mitchell 
CEO 
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